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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club     2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  256-3782 
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COVID YOUTH VACCINE CLINIC 
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When are Winter Tires or Chains                 
Right for Me? 
Winter tires and chains can make your vehi-
cle safer. 
 
You MUST use winter tires (passenger      
vehicles) or carry chains (commercial trucks) 
between October 1 and March 31 on most 
BC Highways. 
 
British Columbia’s climates range from     
freezing cold to pleasantly mild in the win-
ter; equipping your vehicle appropriately 
depends on what you are driving and where 
you are driving. Drivers in some parts of the 
southern coast, where regulations are more 
relaxed due to warmer weather, should use 
discretion when equipping their vehicles.    
 
More winter driving tips can be found at the 
below link. 

 
What is a Winter Tire? 
 
British Columbia accepts “mountain snow-
flake” or “mud and snow” tires with at least 
3.5 mm tread as winter tires. 
Check your tires for these signs:  
The mountain/snowflake symbol on the 
side of the tire These winter tires offer the 
best traction on snow and ice, and in cold 
weather. 
The mud and snow symbol on the side of 
the tire These winter tires offer better trac-
tion than summer tires, however, they are 
less effective than mountain/snowflake 
tires on snow and ice, and in cold weather. 
3.5 mm tread Tires must have 3.5 mm of 
tread remaining to be considered winter 
tires. 
Matching Winter Tires You must have at 
least 2 matching winter tires on the same 
axle, but it is recommended to use 4 
matching tires. 
Studded Tires 
May be used on BC highways from October 
1 to April 30, but must have mountain/
snowflake or M+S symbols to be considered 
winter tires. 
 
 
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation/driving-and-cycling/traveller-information/seasonal/winter-driving  

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/transportation/driving-and-cycling/traveller-information/seasonal/winter-driving
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Mow leaves and compost together and 
till this in to the garden beds.  Mowing 

breaks the leaves down and allows them to 
be composted faster.  This gives our soil  
microbes something to work on all winter 
and in spring worms will break them down 

further.   

Gardening Tip of the Month  
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 47 calls for service between September 17th and October 21st.  64 
written violations and warning tickets were issued to drivers between the above dates for various mo-
tor vehicle related offences. Highway and road safety continues to be a focus for the Hudson’s Hope 
RCMP.  
 

Please make note of the numerous construction sites along Hwy 29 toward Fort St. John. Due to the 
increase of work sites along the highway, there is a large fluctuation between the speed zones for each 
site. Police will be monitoring these areas as they are a posted construction zone and fines will range 
from $196.00 to $253.00 for speeding violations within a marked construction zone.  
 

On September 20th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a vehicle check-stop along Hwy 29 where sev-
eral motorists were routinely stopped and checked for sobriety and driver safety, ie: seatbelts, vehicle 
insurance and driver’s licences with only a few drivers being ticketed for various minor Motor Vehicle 
offences.  
 

On September 21st, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a theft of radios and approximately 
800 litres of fuel from a bulldozer and grader that were parked along a forestry service road north of 
Hudson’s Hope. Police are currently working on several leads and the file remains open for investigation 
at this time.  
 

On September 24th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a workplace injury that had occurred 
on a worksite along Hwy 29. Police and BCEHS attended for a logger who had been injured while falling 
a tree. No major injuries were incurred due to the safety equipment that was utilized accordingly and 
the individual was transported to hospital where he was later released.  
 

On September 30th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of another workplace injury that had 
occurred at a construction site along Hwy 29, in which a worker had been struck by a large piece of ply-
wood decking that had come loose from the bridge deck due to the extreme wind gusts at that time. 
First aid was administered to the injured individual immediately by on-site first aid personnel, and he 
was later transported to hospital and released later in the day, expected to make a full recovery.  
 

On October 11th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a theft of construction equipment from 
a work site along Hwy 29. It was reported that a clean-up bucket, rake, and ripper attachments for a 
490E excavator had been stolen from the site. Police investigation remains open for this file.  
 

On October 11th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP along with HH Fire attended the scene of a vehicle fire along 

Canyon Dr. It was reported that the driver had smelt smoke while driving and upon pulling over, the 

vehicle caught fire (unknown cause at this time). Driver was uninjured and vehicle was later towed from 

scene once safe.  

On October 18th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of stolen firearms, jerry cans/fuel, and a 
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portable barbeque from a vehicle along Farrell Creek FSR. The complainant reported that he had been 
hunting up in the area and that the stolen items had been locked and secured within the confines of his 
vehicle while he slept in a nearby tent for the evening, with them being stolen sometime during the 
night. File remains open for investigation.  
 

On an undisclosed date and time, local police received a report of thieves who have been stealing 
wheels from police vehicles around the area. Police have been unable to catch the thieves as of yet but 
are working “tirelessly” to catch them!  
 
The Hudson’s Hope RCMP also would like to remind residents that the time of the year for ghosts, gob-
lins, ghouls, and Batman to be out and about on the streets while “Trick or Treating”, is fastly approach-
ing. Some quick reminders from your local handsome police officers to ensure everyone has a safe and 
fun evening:  
 

TRICK or TREATERS 
- Trick or Treat in well known areas with an adult or if you’re old enough to be on your own, stay with a 
group of friends,  
-Stay in well lit areas and only visit well lit houses,  
- Wear a costume that can be easily be seen at night (additives of glow sticks are good),  
- Watch for cars pulling out of driveways and backing up,  
- Carry a flashlight if possible,  
- Have your treats inspected by an adult before eating them (ie: those chewy toffee rolls that pull teeth…
nasty!)  
- Always wait outside for your treats,  
- Stay away from animals you don’t know (unless its Bigfoot handing out candy again this year!).  
 

DRIVERS 
- Motorists should drive with extra caution as there will be many children on the streets who will be very 
excited and may forget to cross safely, or may not look to see a car backing out of a driveway,  
- Drive slowly and keep a keen eye on the road for children crossing,  
- Do not wear costumes that interfere with the safe operation of a motor vehicle,  
- Never drive while impaired,  
- If at all possible, avoid driving where there may be a high volume of children walking about.  
 

HOMEOWNERS 
 - Homeowners who plan to pass out candy should make sure their home and doorway are well lit and 
that sidewalks and pathways are clear.  
 - Please avoid using open flames in any displays.  
Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://
crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on submitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” 
page.  
 

Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  
 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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Miles Finn McCormick 
 
 

Born September 22, 2021  
12:45 AM 

8.1 lbs, 19 inches 
 
 

Welcomed with love by 
Sean, Cassandra, Oliver & Marceline 

McCormick 
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SOLUTION TO 
LAST MONTHS 
PUZZLE IS ON 

PAGE 38 

NOVEMBER  PUZZLE 
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Greetings Hudson's Hope! 
 
We would like to introduce ourselves as the brand new Hudson's 
Hope FireSmart Representatives. We are here to help educate 
homeowners about the risks of wildfire and the ways to reduce 
loss.   
 
What is FireSmart? 
 
FireSmart is a voluntary property assessment program that helps 
residents identify specific actions they can take on their property to 
reduce wildfire risks.  The assessment tool is an in-depth, on-site 
perimeter assessment tool that identifies areas of risk and mitiga-
tion options unique to their property.  By undergoing an assess-
ment, property owners take responsibility for educating themselves 
on ways to reduce risk and increase the likelihood their home and 
property will survive a wildfire. 
 
What are the primary threats to homes during a wildfire? 
 
Research around home destruction vs. home survival in wildfires point to embers and small flames as 
the main way that the majority of homes ignite in wildfires. Embers are burning pieces of airborne wood 
and/or vegetation that can be carried more than a mile through the wind and can cause spot fires and 
ignite homes, debris and other objects. 
 
FireSmart identifies methods for homeowners to prepare their homes to withstand ember attacks and 
minimize the likelihood of flames or surface fire touching the home or any attachments. Experiments, 
models and post-fire studies have shown homes ignite due to the condition of the home and everything 
around it, up to 200’ from the foundation. 
 
We are looking forward to bringing this program to Hudson's Hope to help increase our community's 
resilience to wildfire.   
 
Becoming educated about wildfire resilience is everyone's job.  The more we work together as a com-
munity, the greater our chance of surviving a wildfire event with minimal loss to life and structures.  If 
you would like more information, or to schedule a HomeSmart assessment, please email us at 
firesmart@hudsonshope.ca.  
 
Gerri Bird 
Josh Deitner 
Hudson's Hope FireSmart Representatives 

mailto:firesmart@hudsonshope.ca


The Bulletin                                                                                                18                                                                                      November 

 



November2021 19 The Bulletin 

 

Bud passed away peacefully in the arms of his wife at Peace Villa, in 
Fort St. John, on November 11th, 2020. He is survived by his wife 
Elaine, daughter Janine (Glen) and sons, Glenn (Cindy) and Kerry. 
Grandchildren: Melinda, Caleb, Tyler, and Travis. Great-
grandchildren: Cameron, Braden, and Ashton.  
 
Bud was born in North Vancouver on July 31st, 1932. He married the 
love of his life Elaine on February 11th, 1956. They had 3  
children. 
 
A carpenter by trade, Bud came north to work in the construction of 
the W .A.C. Bennett Dam in 1965. He and his family settled in the 
peaceful town of Hudson's Hope, which was a congested booming 
construction town when he arrived. He was a hard worker, working during the day, and building a 
house for his family during his off work hours. He continued to work in construction, and then as a 
G.T. for B.C. Hydro until his retirement in 1997.  
 
His family was very important to him, as well as maintaining close family connections for his chil-
dren so that they grew up with strong family bonds.  
 
He also loved the great outdoors, spending what time he could fishing, on camping adventures, and 
travelling the countryside in their R.V. It was a very happy Father's Day in 2017 when he was joined 
with his sons, grandsons, and family for the Annual Fishing Derby.  
 
He was a loving mentor, teacher, and confidant to his grandson. Another grandchild remembers the 
loving piggyback rides up and down the stairs .  
 
He was also active in Bridge and Cribbage attending many tournaments and attained the rank of 
'Life Master' in Bridge. In later years was very active with the Seniors Club with card nights, potluck 
suppers, and Plant & Bake sales. He was also active in the Zone 12 55+ B.C. Games. His holidays 
always centered around the location of the current 55+ B.C. Games.  
 
Reading was also very important to him, he always had an open book in his hand or on the go. He 
volunteered many years with our local Library, and also serving as a board member.  
 
Bud loved the community of Hudson's Hope, and was always willing to lend a hand.  

The Ferguson family  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Erosion Control 
Labour Crews 

Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 

Office 
Closed 

NOV EM B E R  2 0 21  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

D E C EM B E R  2 0 21  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 
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November at the Hudson’s Hope Museum  
Another month in the year of 2021 has come to pass, and 
along with it a time of remembrance...  
We continue to review applicants to replace our previous 
employees, Elinor and Christian. Though they may be 
large shoes to fill for our community’s museum, we are 
sure to find the right fit for our lovely town.  
Additionally, with the recent departure of those in the 

community, we look back on others who have come and 

gone. We came across wholesome letters to and from the 

brave young lads of Hudson’s Hope that served in the sec-

ond World War. Vernon and Keith Peck, Bill Kruger, Slim 

Ellis, Dick Blair, Frank Hannah, Larney Barkley, Art Pollon, 

and Harry Johnson.  

As the winter slowly makes its way to Hudson’s Hope with our early snowfall in October, we 
found this letter stood out from the rest. Written in response to students from Edith Kyllo’s 
Class, Dick (Dickie Boy) Blair wrote:  :     “ To Kenny, Glen, Martin, & David                                                                          

Hello, kids I received your letter and Christ-
mas presents and I want to thank you all 
very much, and wish I could return the 
same, but it is almost an impossibility over 
here, but I do hope you had a Merry Xmas 
and that you have the Happiest New Year 
possible. 
           It is snowing here today for the first 
time this year and it reminds me a lot of 
home and makes me wish I was back there 
with you all, skating on that rink you found 
on top of the hill. (Backside continues..) 
           I guess there is lots of snow up there 
now and I bet its cold too. I hope I’m home 
to spend Christmas with you next year so 
until then I wish you all the nicest things 
possible. 
Love, Dickie Boy “ 
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From us at the museum, we wish everyone a good winter in November, and along with this 
letter, hope that everyone can spend time once more together with their loved ones. In re-
membrance and gratitude, we thank everyone from our community and others across the 
globe for making the sacrifices to ensure that we can all be together, safe, in time of peace. 
 
November hours are 9:00 am – 4:30 pm, Monday through Friday.  

- Joseph Poirier, Museum Archivist 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It is with profound sadness that we announce the passing of Sue Vig on January 27, 
2021.  She will be missed and remembered every day by family and friends for her good na-
ture, great sense of humor, quick wit, generosity, and willingness to help; not to mention 
for her delicious meals, bread, pies, cakes, cookies, and doughnuts.  
 

Sue was born, Bernice Selma Johnson, at Bentley, Alberta on July 15, 1932, in her grand-
parent’s house with her maternal grandmother as attending midwife.  She spent her child-
hood in Hoadley, Alberta.  In 1952 she married her lifelong partner, Carl Vig.   In the early 
years of marriage, they lived in the Bentley area and in Nordegg, where Carl worked with his 
father-in-law and brothers-in-law at their family-owned sawmill.  
 

In 1957, with a growing family of four, Carl and Sue moved to Hudson’s Hope, B.C.  They fell 
in love with Hudson’s Hope, and it became their permanent home.  They enjoyed many 
lasting friendships over the years there.   
 

Carl and Sue raised their family of nine children. Mom enjoyed berry picking, gardening, tak-
ing care of her chickens, and milking cows.  Carl passed away in 2006.  After his passing, Sue 
moved to Edmonton for a couple of years, but missed her home in Hudson’s Hope, so re-
turned to family and friends there where she lived until the last few months of her life.   She 
passed away at her daughter’s home in Edmonton on January 27, 2021 at the age of 88.  
 

We have postponed her celebration of life until next summer of 2022.  

1966 2003 2008 Sue Vig 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
Student of Week Awards 

 
September 20 to September 24, 2021 

Sophia Zandbergen, Maddison Levesque, Carson Cook, Cameron Gonwick, 
Karsyn Walker, Freya Rhymer-Stephenson, Esmae Matchett,  

Austen Lepine, Katrina McConnell 
September 27 to October 1, 2021 

Danica Large, Kostyn Cryderman, Rylee McConnell, Kyla McLane, Anthony 
Quibell, Liam Carruthers, Halle Beebe, Stella Matchett, Meadow Penney 

October 4 to October 7, 2021 
Yuri Gortman, Carter Milton, Lila Allen-Garbutt, Quinn Harling,  

Isabella Hart, Tristan Beam 
October 12 to October 15, 2021 

Rowan Vanden Heuvel, Rinoa Stark, Jacob Milton, Jacob Potter, Oliver Rob-
inson, Claire Gilliss, Aila White, Brigid Rhymer-Stephenson 

Congratulations to Katelyn Norton for earning the UNBC Scholarship.  
This award provides free tuition for 4 years to the top grade 11 academic.  
  
10 Days of Goodwill – We will be supporting our local “Friends of Hud-
son’s Hope” by collecting items of need during the first two weeks of De-
cember.  Community members are welcome to drop off items in the deco-
rated container outside our front entrance between the hours of 9:30 am-
2:30 pm on the dates provided. Please note that folks are welcome to drop 
off any types of non-perishable food donations on any of the days; we are 
including theme days to make if more fun! 

10 Days of Goodwill Themes. November 29th to December 10th 

Macaroni  
Monday:  Pasta 
Items! 
Toiletry Tues-
day:  Tooth-
brushes, deodor-
ant, etc. 
Whole Wheat 
Wednesday:  
Crackers, cere-
als, granola 
bars, etc. 

Thirsty 
Thursday:  
Juice boxes, 
tea bags, hot 
chocolate 
mix, etc. 
 
Freebie Fri-
day:  A vari-
ety of non-
perishable 
items of food. 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
 Christmas Hamper Donations 

Our school/volunteers will be baking up cookies to include in the Friends of 

Hudson’s Hope Hampers.  If you would like to donate items to the school, we 

could use the following: 

White Sugar, Brown Sugar, Molasses, Flour, Ginger, Baking Soda, Baking Pow-

der, Cinnamon, Cloves, Salt, Chocolate Chips, Cocoa, Butter, Vanilla, Sprinkles 

in Christmas colors and Christmas themed cookie decoration. 

Please note that all donations must be in sealed-original packaging. 

Prior to dropping off items at the school, please call first, and also complete 

a daily health check/wear a mask prior to entering. 

 

Congratulations to our Junior Girls’ Volleyball Team.  They competed 
in their first tournament in FSJ recently (it’s so nice to be able to play oth-
er teams again!).  The girls played extremely well, winning 3 of their 5 
matches, and taking 2nd place in their pool.  A big thank you to Hannah 
Scott, Roxanne Beebe, and Nicole Gilliss for volunteering to support our 
students.  Way to go HAWKS!  



The Bulletin                                                                                                26                                                                                      November 

 

Congratulations to our Senior Girls’ Volleyball Team.  They competed 
in their first tournament in Chetwynd.  The girls won all of their matches, 
losing a close match in the final, taking 2nd overall in the tournament.  
Thank you Mr. Heiberg for your many years of volunteering!  Awesome 
work HAWKS! 

Our grade 5/6 students enjoyed a “Career Day” in October, provid-
ed by our School District #60 Careers Department.  Our students learned 
about many different fields such as welding, textiles, health, & carpentry, 
and electronics.  A big thank you for our local volunteers who ran stations:  

Nicole Gilliss and Tim Hart. 
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COVID-19 prevention restrictions in effect for all library users. 
Please pay careful attention to our signage on the exterior entryway window. 

Restrictions may be lifted, reinstated or amended at any time.  

HHPL acknowledges the BC Restart Plan guidelines. 

Amber Norton, Library Director 

Our library has to adhere to communicable disease prevention guidance from 
WorkSafeBC. “If you or anyone in your family feels sick stay home and get tested imme-
diately” - PHO 

Also pay special attention to provincial health orders to avoid any confusion or disap-
pointment with our regulations upon entry to the library.  As per provincial guidance, in 
the case of a community outbreak or exposure event, we may need to re-implement 
stronger restrictions at any time. 
At this time and in accordance with provincial guidance, masks are mandatory in indoor 
public spaces for anyone 5 and older, this is also applicable to all of our programs.  Proof 
of vaccination is not currently required for regular library services including any regular 
library programming. 
Our updated hours starting on October 1st are as follows: 

Tuesday 12:00 – 6:00 

Wednesday 12:00 – 6:00 

Thursday 11:00 – 5:00 

Friday  11:00 – 5:00 

Saturday 12:00 – 4:00 

Sunday Closed 

Monday* Closed for Vulnerable and Contactless service only  

Overdrive App: Just a quick update for those of you who are still using the Overdrive 
App and have not switched over to the Libby app… this app is going to be discontinued 
in February 2022.  Please make sure that you switch over to using this app so that you do 
not notice any service disruption.  All of your holds will automatically transfer over but 
you will have to download any books that you already have on loan on to the new app. 

Library Programs Update: We prefer all children attending our program be pre-
registered for the program so that we have contact tracing information on hand and don’t 
have to have a daily signin.  Masks are mandatory for everyone 5+ to use our library, in-
cluding attending any of our programs. 
Pay attention to PSAs and our Facebook page for more information.  We will be abiding 
by provincial guidance, which means that we may need to reduce the size of our groups. 
Our apologies for having to postpone our program start-up to mid-October due the 
sloughing event.   
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Sloughing Event: At the end of September, there was a sloughing event on the river 
bank, directly below the library property which resulted in a two-week library closure.  This 
is an area above where the berm construction is occurring, so BC Hydro responded imme-
diately to notify the District.  The site has been deemed safe for return to work and use of 
the building by BC Hydro and the District of Hudson’s Hope.  At the time of this writing 
this update, there is a formal report pending from a Geotechnical engineer. 

Elf on the Shelf: We will be starting our Elf on the Shelf promotion on December 1st.  
We are going to mix it up a bit, offering smaller basket prizes rather than one big grand 
prize, we are still figuring out how that will look but with donations from local patrons and 
businesses early in the month, we will be able to plan exactly how this will look before the 
next bulletin.  If you have donations of prizes to contribute to our basket, please let us 
know what it is or drop it off as soon as possible, so that we can get this fun library event 
all planned out!  Don’t forget that you get your business advertised on each clue and prize 
draw post on our Facebook page. 

To stay up to date please like our Facebook page or watch local PSAs for more infor-
mation.  If you are not registered for Public Service Announcement emails, email 
hhpsa@hudsonshope.ca to sign up. 

Shellie Howard, Children & Youth Program Librarian  

StoryTime: Tuesdays from 10:30-11:30 
For November we will be doing some Fall crafts, Remembrance Day craft, colouring, lots 
of cutting and our favourite thing to do gluing!!!  We are even going fishing!!! (a fishing 
game) Yes, you read it right, bring your tots to come fishing on November 16th.  Don’t 
forget we will have our puppet story time too.  Mr. Elephant did fabulous last month!!!  
Please make sure that we have a registration for you and your children. 

Tween Club: Tuesdays from 3:15-4:45 
November 2nd we will be painting. November 9th is crafting, we will be making some 
poppies.  November 16th we will be starting a book bingo challenge and playing bingo for 
prizes.  November 23rd is Games Day.  Since there are 5 Tuesday’s in November, that 
means November 30th is movie day!!!  On November 16th, we will be deciding what we 
will be watching. Please note that we choose a movie that fits the time slot and will be 
starting right away to try to get tweens out of here on time.  

Library Club: Wednesdays from 3:30-4:30 
November 3rd we are starting to make cardboard vehicles. November 10th will be a Re-
membrance Day craft. November 17th we will be back working on our cardboard vehicles, 
which we will be keeping on hand for our movie on November 24th!  We are having a 
“drive-in” movie! It is an early dismissal day at the school, so we will be starting club at 
2:30 and going until 4:30 on the 24th.  

mailto:hhpsa@hudsonshope.ca
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Library Club: Wednesdays from 3:30-4:30 
November 3rd we are starting to make cardboard vehicles. November 10th will be a Re-
membrance Day craft. November 17th we will be back working on our cardboard vehicles, 
which we will be keeping on hand for our movie on November 24th!  We are having a 
“drive-in” movie! It is an early dismissal day at the school, so we will be starting club at 
2:30 and going until 4:30 on the 24th.  

Teen Club: Thursdays from 5:00-7:00 
November 4th we will be painting or drawing.  November 11th we are closed for Remem-
brance Day, so there will be no Teen club.  November 18th we will be continuing to finish 
up the remaining latch hook rugs to put on display and starting some new pompom rugs.  
November 25th will be games night.  Now on games night you can bring your own laptop, 
game system and TV, or bring your board games from home. Of course we do have plenty 
of board games on hand but we can also play your games as well. Remember that if there 
are any ideas for activities during club, let me know!  We are always up to trying something 
new!   

Nancy Smith, ILL Librarian & Bookkeeper 

Interlibrary Loans: ILLs may be requested through the catalogue database via your pa-
tron account, alternatively you can call or email your request. If you cannot find the title 
that you are looking for on our catalogue database, we have access to another database that 
we can place a request for you.  Please contact our staff for a tutorial, to sign up for your 
own library card, or to simply place a hold. 



November2021 31 The Bulletin 

 

 



The Bulletin                                                                                                32                                                                                      November 

 

9518 

(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

Renovated home on 1 acre  

Bare Lot 

 
In July I committed to donating $100 for every Real  

Estate transaction to the Friends of Hudson's Hope. This  
local charity runs our Food Bank and our Thrift Store, the 

countless hours of the volunteers is amazing.  
All proceeds FOHH receive goes back into our community 
helping local families and residents in need. I am proud to 

support this charity.  
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lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

9807 Fredette Ave 
$ 99,900.00 

 10105 Arena Rd 
$549,000.00 

Get your ‘FREE’ Market Evaluation ! 

RE/MAX  
Action Realty Inc. 

9003 Taylor Ave 
$159,900.00 

MLS R2582352 

Let’s get your place LISTED and SOLD ! 

9525 Matt Boe 

Ave 

10113 Kyllo Street   
$109,900.00 

11141 Beattie Dr  
$279,900.00 

MLS R2511397 

10709 Forfar St. 
$389,900.00 

4663 Reschke 

Road  
$209,900.00 

10118 Macdougall 

St 
$159,900.00 

12308 Beaon 

Street  
$239900.00 

10212 Ellis Cres-

cent  
$319, 900.00 

12004 Ferguson 

St 
$249, 900.00 
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- 25 LBS BEEF BOX -  
- 25 LBS BURGER BOX -  

- 50 LBS FAMILY BEEF BOX -  
 

- BY THE POUND -  
BEEF SAUSAGE  
SOUP BONES  
BEEF LIVER  

- LEAN GROUND BEEF -  
- STEWING BEEF -  

- SHORT RIBS  -  
 

- CHUCK ROAST -  
- ROUND ROAST -  
- BARON ROAST -  

- CROSS RIB ROAST -  

- ROUND STEAK -  
- CHUCK STEAK -  
- BLADE STEAK - 

  

- PRIME STEAKS -  
- T-BONE STEAK -  

- RIB STEAK -  
- SIRLOIN STEAK - 

- TENDER-

CALL ANGIE AT 250-783-9455 OR 250-262-7996 TO ORDER!  

GOVERNMENT INSPECTED & PROFESSIONALLY WRAPPED  
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

 
 

 

SENIOR BUS 
TRIP 

FORT ST. JOHN  
 
September 7th 
October 4th 
November 1st 
December 6th 
January 3rd 
February 7th 
March 7th 
April 4th 
May 2nd 

 

 
 

SENIOR/ADULT 
SWIM IS BACK! 

    

 

September 14th 
September 28th 
October 12th 
October 26th 
November 9th 
November 23rd 
December 14th 
January 11th 
January 25th 
February 15th 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 

 
 
 

 

T-SHIRTS 

COOZIES  

BALL CAPS  

TOUQUES 
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OCTOBER SOLUTION 

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
are subject to change. Please 

call or check your PSA’s for up-
dates. Bag days are the last  
Friday & Saturday of every 

Month. 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-0855 

There will be  
no Sunday Worship  

until further notice  
 

“May God Keep You Safe” 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
5032 49

th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Service 

 


